
October 2025

It's near, it's here............the end of the 2025 season.  The next & 
last 2025 events are 2 shows over 2 days on October 18 & 19.  Most 
of the year-end races are tight making the final weekend a potential 
make or break event.  Fall cattle are coming in which are usually the 
best cows of the year.  More sand was brought in before the Sept 
show so the ground is excellent.  

Take a look at this!  BMC will hold the annual bridleless event on 
Saturday as is customary BUT.......the bridleless entry fee $110 will 
be paid by BMC so for zero out of pocket there is an opportunity to 
ride...... for free......win the much coveted Bridleless Champion 
buckle.........for free......win a portion of the jackpot......for free.  If 
you needed a little motivation to enter, here you go.  You need not 
own the horse you show.  As is also customary, there will be a 
calcutta before the class with 60% going to the winner of the bidding 
and 40% to the club.  When you make your usual entries, text Kim at 
509-834-0895 to make a BRIDLELESS ENTRY.  

Entries for both the Saturday & Sunday shows are due on Wednesday 
October 15th.

New to us for the final weekend is the availability of horse pens on the
grounds.  The cost is $25 per night.  If you use one for day use only 
it's still $25.  For those attending the Friday practice, you can use the 
stalls Friday thru Sunday for $50 total.  The pens are bedded with 
sand so use of shavings is strictly prohibited.  There are water 
hydrants at the end of the rows.  Overnight parking is allowed in the 
horse pens area but there are no hookups. The pens are just beyond 
the designated arena parking area.  From the designated arena 
parking area you will see a road running parallel to the indoor going 
directly out to the pens.  Send a text to 509-901-0872 to request 
pens.  

We will be handing our year-end awards on Sunday between classes.  
There will be a Saturday evening social/pizza party at 610 E Pomona 
sponsored by BMC just a very few miles from show grounds.  There 
will be pizza, dessert & soft beverages otherwise it's BYOB.  Pizza's 



should arrive by 6:00 pm so plan accordingly.  Everyone is welcome!
If you plan to attend, RSVP by text to 509-901-0872 by Wednesday 
October 15.

Entries were strong at the September show and we are very grateful 
to all who helped both in & out of the arena.  We couldn't do it 
without you.  We'd also like to thank our show sponsors Michelle 
Beaunaux & Sean Snyder.  The circuit awards were very species 
specific & everybody wanted one.  Thank you so much for your 
generosity.

As has become a custom, there will be a Friday McGuire practice on
fresh cattle. For details and to let Jerry know you're coming to
practice, please call him at 509-952-2591.

There won't be concessions so please plan accordingly. There will be
water available in a cooler by the show office.

The arena owner has posted signs in the indoor where you cannot tie
horses. In addition, we're asking that you not tie near gates. It's a
very large arena so there should not be a problem finding a spot.  
We are so fortunate to be able to hold BMC shows at this facility so 
please pick up your trash & clean around your trailers in parking area.

Hope to see everyone for the finals weekend.  It's all of you that make
BMC a success.    

 


